 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the planning meeting held at Tretower Village Hall on 16th March 2017 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs K West, T Sinnett, AA Harries and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs JE Block, Mrs C Morfett, Mrs R Lewis, FJ Morgan and RDH Jackson.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations of interest were declared.
Planning
1.Planning Application 17/14361/FUL – 25/01/2017 – “One new roof light and reallocation of proposed roof lights to planning consent 15/12631/FUL to comply with Building Regulation requirements,” at Middle Gaer, Cwmdu. BBNPA letter dated 13/03/2017 gave permission for this development.
2.Planning Application 17/14499/REM – 20/02/2017 – “Reserved matter application including Layout, Scale, Appearance and  Landscaping for 2 dwellings (Variation / Renewal of  Conditions – 16/13737/CON)” at Land Adjoining St John’s Close, Tretower. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 05/03/2017 with the Council’s comments.
3.Planning Application 17/14584/FUL – 06/03/2017 – “The Installation of a 15m telegraph pole, 2 no. Antennas, 1 no. Dish, 1 no. 1.2m satellite dish, 1 no. Generator, 3 no. Cabinets, a meter cabinet within a secure compound and development ancillary thereto.” At Pentwyn Farm, Ashcroft, Cwmdu. The Clerk was to reply to BBNPA with the Council’s comments by 27/03/2017. 
Council Elections 4th May 2017

The Councillors who had completed their nomination forms handed them in to the Clerk who intended to deliver them to the Returning Officer in Brecon on Friday 24th March 2017 plus any other nomination forms that had been completed by the Councillors who were not at the meeting. Nomination papers were to be submitted to the Returning Officer, Powys County Council after 20th March 2017 but no later than 4th April 2017.
Bwlch War Memorial

Cllr T Sinnett informed the Councillors that the Senior Heritage Officer had confirmed that Listed Building Consent would not be required to carry out the restoration work. He also had to get in touch with the company who are going to carry out the restoration work for the updated quote that they had promised to provide.
Meeting Closed at 1930hrs. 
